Yorktown Wastewater Treatment Plant
2001 S. West St.
Yorktown, IN 47396
August 15, 2019

Greetings Town Council,
The Yorktown Wastewater Treatment Plant is seeking authorization to purchase a service truck.

We have obtained three bids with the lowest one at $115,418. We spoke with Pete and Lance on
finances needed to purchase this truck and both gave us a green light pending your approval.

Our operations have grown tremendously since our last service truck was purchased in 2006.
With the addition of multiple lift stations, air relief valves, splash pad, etc., we increasingly need to work
at multiple sites at the same time. However, we have only one service truck which houses most of our
tools and a 250 gallon tank which takes up most of the bed space. This tank is used to haul MacAllister
Rental’s sewage daily. There have been numerus times that we have had to stop or postpone working
on other equipment in need of repair so that our truck can drive out to MacAllister Rental and pump out
their lift station. The crane setup on our current service truck is barely large enough for some of our
newest lift station pumps and the weight has actually broken the bed mounts which had to be repaired
more than once. Looking to the future, we would like to get a larger truck with a larger capacity crane
to accommodate the increasingly larger pumps that are now in use in 4 of our 8 lift stations. The truck
we are asking to purchase will have an inverter, air compressor and pressure washer permanantly
installed eliminating the need to constantly load and unload when needed. We foresee this truck
meeting our service needs for many years to come.

If you have any question or concerns, feel free to call Don Johnson at 765-730-9722 or George Kane at
765-744-4663.

Alan Neff

Yorktown Wastewater Treatment Plant



